
Proceedings of the Commissioners 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners (BOC) met on Tuesday, December 
26, 2023, at the County Courthouse.  Notice of the meeting was published on the 
county website sheridancountyne.gov.  The meeting was open to the public and a 
ZOOM connection was also available.   Present were Vice Chairman James Krotz 
and Commissioner Dan Kling, Deputy Clerk Paige Rager, Clerk of the District 
Court Carol Stouffer, and Treasurer Renee Thies.  Present via ZOOM (but not 
voting) was Commissioner Bruce Messersmith. 

There was no business for the Board of Equalization (BOE). 

The BOC approved the revised bylaws of the County Extension Board and 
approved the election of Morgan Weyers and Trevor Ginkens to the Extension 
Board. 

Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton reported that the Department had 
received several job applications recently.   

The BOC and Norton met briefly in Executive session.  No action was taken. 

Treasurer Renee Thies presented her report on pledged securities which was then 
approved. 

Thies presented a proposed Resolution directing her to close the Ed Hollstein 
Education Fund and transfer the funds to the Hollstein Scholarship Fund at GRHS.  
The Board approved the resolution. 

The Commissioners contacted Roger Ray by telephone to discuss the need for 
prairie dog control on his property. 

The next meeting of the BOE/BOC is scheduled for Tuesday, January 9 at 9:00 
a.m. 

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be 
available to the public at the office of the Sheridan County Clerk and now are 
available online at sheridancounty.ne.gov. All meetings of the Board of 
Commissioners are held in compliance with Nebraska Open Meetings Act and the 
public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz 


